STABLES THEATRE & ARTS CENTRE
Minutes of the meeting of the COUNCIL OF MANAGEMENT 

held on Tuesday 30th January 2018
PRESENT:
Chris Lacey (Chairman), Rob Hustwayte (Vice-Chairman), Harriet Davey (Hon. Secretary), David Ames (Hon. Treasurer), Cliff Brooker, 
Andrew Bruce, David Harding, Tim Pearce, Rowena Walsh, Mike Willard
APOLOGIES:
Andy Bissenden (Vice-Chairman), Gill Jenks

1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The Minutes of the meeting held on 2nd January 2018 were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.

2. Matters Arising:  There were no matters arising.
3. Publicity for the Stables:
Justin Lycett has written to say that he will not be able to do quite so much for us with regard to publicity as he will not be in Hastings as often as he is at present.  Peter Mould will take over those duties that Justin cannot cover.
Directors are not sending copy for WhatsOn in on time, a continual flow of publicity is needed.  Directors must co-operate and must appreciate how much is done for them and understand that they must organise extra publicity for their productions.

It was confirmed that Andy Bissenden is in charge of Theatre emails and Jo Flay organises the website.
The Theatre recently hosted a meeting of other local amateur companies in the area to share information.

ACTION:  The Stables Publicity Document to be circulated to Directors (PAG).
4. Additional Accommodation:
An email has been received from Gill Jenks proposing that we rent or buy additional accommodation for use as a rehearsal venue, storage space, set building etc. This was discussed and it was agreed that we should re-organise the space we already have.  Rehearsal spaces in the Theatre are not always suitable for some plays and Directors are advised to use outside venues, particularly for large productions.
5. Safety Backstage/Training:
Mike Willard has devised a programme for backstage training of volunteers.
Mike Willard will meet an expert from the White Rock Theatre re. new ropes.

Mike Willard asked permission to investigate new products for the bar.

6. Theatre Car Park:

Arrangements for the car park are underway.  All volunteers will be issued with an identification card to be displayed to allow them to park in the Theatre car park.  Volunteers will also be able to display the Diamond Jubilee sticker on their windscreen.

7. Finance:
Rowena Walsh reported that profits were up on last year’s figures.
Rowena has now taken over the Hon. Treasurer’s duties from David Ames.
8. Budget for Diamond Jubilee:
A budget is needed for the Diamond Jubilee year; this was discussed.  It was agreed that our aim should be to make a profit.

ACTION:  The Diamond Jubilee Group to make a list of expected expenses for the year to present to the Council.  
9. Little Theatre Guild conference September 2018:
This was discussed.  Among other things we will be expected to provide a meal for Delegates on the first two evenings and lunch on the Sunday.  Delegates will be invited to attend our show on the Saturday evening.
10. American Exchange:

The American Exchange Group is still waiting for details etc. from the Americans.
11. Any Other Business:
a) Workshops for Stage Managers will be held in the spring along with training for lighting operators.
b) A note from Frank Jenks re. changes in EU regulations on lighting was discussed.
ACTION:  To be put on the list for next year’s plan.
c)  It was agreed that only those members not on email should be sent paper mailings re. the forthcoming Annual General Meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting ended at 8.30pm.

The next meetings of the Council of Management will be held on Tuesday 27th February 2018 at the Stables Theatre.
CHAIRMAN:                                                                                                                Date:
